
	

 D E C E M B E R  2 5 ,  2 0 1 2	



Please accept a warm and heartfelt 
“Merry Christmas” from our family to 
you and yours! Thank you for your 
participation in the ministry and for 
praying for us, our family and the 
ministry. 

This year, with your help, we 
conducted training in 7 Bible/
Missionary Schools - training more 
than 1000 leaders, provided help for a 
number of new church plants, 
purchases of buildings for churches and 
held numerous evangelistic crusades 
and outreaches, including special 
outreaches with a team of 500 from 
Indonesia. Many lives were touched, 
many came to Christ and there were 
many testimonies of healings. A young 
man got out of his wheel chair in 
Portland, Oregon. A woman with 
curvature of the spine for 46 years was 
healed in St. Petersburg, Russia. A 
doctor in Prague came to Christ and 

was healed of long-term back problems 
due to heavy lifting.

Just a little news about our family: 
Tiffany just finished her first semester 
of College. Rachel and Joe moved back 
to San Diego where Joe is pursuing his 
Masters after graduating from St. 
Edward’s University in Austin. They 
are expecting their first child, our first 
grandchild, in June. Susan and David 
moved up to the town of El Dorado in 
the foothills of the Sierra Nevada. 
David is busy with various types of 
construction. Susan has been stenciling 
for several well known artists and will 
soon start work at a custom wedding 
dress design store. Nina is busy with 
Dental Hygiene, helping with the 
ministry and at the same time holding 
down the fort. We had the opportunity 
to minister together in Ukraine and 
Czech Republic this year. Tiffany, 
Rachel and Joe joined us. We visited 

several nations, ending our journey in 
Rome. It has been a very busy year.

Thank you for your support and 
participation. It means so much to us. 
We could not do this without you!

Please continue to pray for us, our 
family, the teachers who partner with 
us, and all the outreaches. In 2013 we 
plan Bible Schools and evangelistic 
outreaches in Ukraine, Russia, and 
Armenia. 
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